Supervisor-

Robert Valentine

TOWN OF CHESTER

Town Board-

Antonio Ardisana Robert Courtenay Brandon Holdridge Cynthia Smith

Town Justice-

Janet M. Haislip Sharon Worthy-Spiegl

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT

77 Laroe Rd. Chester, NY 10918

Tel: (845) 469-4101 Fax: (845) 469-7591 Town Clerk-

Linda Zappala

Highway Supt-

John Reilly

Receiver of Taxes-

Vincent A. Maniscalco

Building Inspector-

Alexa Burchianti

Assessor-

John Schuler, III

Chief of Police-

Daniel J. Doellinger

June 23, 2022

To: Mr. Don Serotta, Planning Board Chairman

From: John Reilly, Highway Superintendent

Re: NY Solar - Greycourt Rd.

Dear Don,

After doing a site inspection of this proposed solar farm, the following items are my recommendations for this project.

- A road restoration bond in the amount of \$20,000.00 because of the anticipated heavy truck traffic.
- The driveway should be constructed of 8-10 inches of hard base material for stabilization with a negative pitch, completed with a 20-foot NYS approved black top apron.

Besides these two requests, I have no other issues with this project. If you would like to discuss this further, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

John Reilly

Highway Superintendent

Valle

JR/dt